
November 9, 2021 

VIA E-FILING 

Ms. Amanda Maxwell 
Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
621 Woodland Square Loop SE 
Lacey, WA 98503 

RE: Consolidated Communications of Washington Company, LLC 
Docket UT-210825 – Withdrawal of Filing – Tariff Revision – WN U-1, Lifeline 

Dear Ms. Maxwell: 

On November 1, 2021, Consolidated Communications of Washington Company, LLC (“CCWA”) filed 
tariff revisions to its WN U-1, Lifeline tariff to limit, effective December 1, 2021, the Federal Lifeline 
credit amount to customers residing in certain census blocks were there is only one Lifeline provider in 
the census block, as set forth by the Federal Communications Commission’s (FCC) 2016 Lifeline 
Modernization Order.  

Subsequent to CCWA’s filing, the FCC adopted and released on November 5, 2021, its Order DA-21-
1389, to pause the phase-down of voice-only support for one year, until December 1, 2022, to give the 
FCC time to evaluate warranted longer-term modification of the Lifeline program.  Because of this pause, 
all census blocks will continue to be eligible for voice-only Lifeline support.  Accordingly, CCWA 
requests Docket UT-210825 be withdrawn. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me as indicated below with any questions or concerns regarding this 
filing. 

Regards, 

Floyd J. Jasinski 

Director – Legislative and Regulatory, West 
P: 916.786.1597 
floyd.jasinski@consolidated.com 

5 Davis Farm Rd., Portland ME 04103 5 Davis Farm Rd., Portland ME 04103 114 Vernon St., Roseville, CA 95678 
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